
April 21, 2023 

Dear Brooke Grove Families, 

I hope you have had a wonderful week. This week our students had class pictures, our third graders 
participated in MCAP testing and we had a PTA meeting on Tuesday evening where we discussed our 
new social-emotional learning curriculum for next year, The Leader in Me, as well as a discussion on 
safety and security. I have attached my principal presentation for those who could not attend. Please 
reach out to me with any questions or concerns.  

Next week our fourth graders will begin state testing. Please review the full testing calendar below. This 
summer we will be holding a summer school program by invitation only. We are also hosting students 
from Belmont ES and Greenwood ES. Invitations will be sent out via email in the next couple of days.  

Our PTA board shared information on upcoming events. We are so excited for our first Fun Run.  The 
Fun Run will be held on May 19th at 5:00 pm, immediately preceding the Spring Picnic. Registration is 
open now. Families can register online on Memberhub (app.memberhub.gives/bgesfunrun). Students 
who choose to fundraise can win lots of cool prizes. Thank you so much to all of you who have 
registered and contributed - we are almost to our goal of $10,000! If we reach our goal, I will be dying 
my hair wacky colors for the Spring Picnic! We are so close, I’m already choosing my new hairstyle! 

      We will also be holding our annual Spring Picnic on May 19 on our playground. There will be games, 
food trucks, DJ/dancing and fun for all. This is a wonderful community event - we hope to see you 
there!  

Please see below for more updates and information. Happy Eid to all of our families who celebrate and 
wishing a wonderful weekend to all! 

Warmly, 

Jolynn Tarwater, Principal 

  

  

  

 
 
Attachments: 

messages/attachments/90e0016e97c616b4f0c8379014ea1ed6/4.21.23.pdf (1095.8 KB) 

messages/attachments/8d3220a7ab38ba06584bc88e145d5a1d/BGES_PTA_Meeting_4.18.23.pdf 
(639.5 KB) 

 
 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.memberhub.gives%2Fbgesfunrun%2FCampaign%2FDetails&data=05%7C01%7Ctammy_hertel%40mcpsmd.org%7C0c6a9d574d204151e1b908db42a40599%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638177044466510689%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RYyeTDCB6CkmSxpCadFzCrMn6OaplzPGMPU0tPz5I8Q%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstorage.googleapis.com%2Fpt04-1%2Fmessages%2Fattachments%2F90e0016e97c616b4f0c8379014ea1ed6%2F4.21.23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Ctammy_hertel%40mcpsmd.org%7C0c6a9d574d204151e1b908db42a40599%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638177044466510689%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dMVde7gHLw0gemr%2B1VGkh326YLq7wUNbkwZfEq8EG8A%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstorage.googleapis.com%2Fpt04-1%2Fmessages%2Fattachments%2F8d3220a7ab38ba06584bc88e145d5a1d%2FBGES_PTA_Meeting_4.18.23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Ctammy_hertel%40mcpsmd.org%7C0c6a9d574d204151e1b908db42a40599%7Cddf755e9bcd64a5ea4727c378a78c6c7%7C0%7C0%7C638177044466510689%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1P%2BUnJhDpmrpNKvQL4FviIYed8yctRPwoicDtWKS6UM%3D&reserved=0

